
  Memo 

 

To: All Staff 

From: Maura McKinnon, Chief Human Resource Officer 

Date: April 15, 2021 

Re: Atlantic Bubble 

 
Many of you are likely now aware that the governments of New Brunswick, Nova Scotia, Prince 
Edward Island, and Newfoundland and Labrador have decided to delay the opening of an 
Atlantic Bubble until at least May 3, 2021.  
 
Employees who leave New Brunswick are therefore still required to self-isolate upon their 
return.  All requests for leave (vacation, statutory time, etc.) that involve extra-provincial travel 
must include the mandatory period of self-isolation.  Horizon’s ability to grant these requests 
remains dependent on operational requirements.  
 

https://news.horizonnb.ca/

